
Baptism of Jesus

Baptism of Matias

Dear brothers and friends,

We always thank God for his love and grace abound in our lives.

For the glory of God this month we have enjoyed 2 new baptisms, our new
brothers are: Jesus Sanchez and Matias Tapia.

Jesus Sanchez is my cousin, a young man who lived for many years a lost in a life
of darkness, crime and drug trafficking. My cousin lives in
Puerto Montt, a city about 645 miles south from Santiago. My

cousin recently released from prison, was on
parole in Puerto Montt and reached out through
Facebook to pray and talk about how he needed
to change his life. From there we began to talk,
study and he began connecting to all our online
bible studies and services from our congregation.
After 7 months of studies, my cousin called me one day crying,
determined to leave his sinful life and want to give his life to Christ,
the truth is, that for us as his family knowing how deep he was into
the trafficking world leaving that behind was considered almost
impossible but God once again showed his power and love and
made something impossible for men, possible for God. The city of
Puerto Montt was in total quarantine during that time which meant
my cousin could not leave the city to be baptized,
but we could enter and leave on a one day pass.

So together with my brother Masaru and Cristian we decided to drive 15
hours to Puerto Montt, we baptized Jesus we were with him for 4 hours
encouraging him and celebrating with him and then we got back in the
car and drove home another 15 hours, taking turns due to tiredness.

It was a very long and tiring trip, but one of the most joyful salvation
experiences I have been privileged to be a part of.

After his baptism, Jesus immediately began to witness to his best friend
from childhood. Matias grew up in a Pentecostal back ground and always
was trying to bring Jesus to Christ. Jesus had reconnected to tell Matias
the good news and from there got him interested in studying with me.
Matias who lives in Santiago began to study one on one, after some
studies, Matias with joy and a lot of emotion decided to give his life to
Jesus through baptism.

Together with my wife Laura and our daughters Daisy and Emily we thank God for blessing us with this
ministry and we thank God for each one of you dear brothers, for your love, support and prayers to
carry out this ministry.

Please keep praying that God will continue to open more doors to preach the glorious gospel in 2021.

Merry Christmas and Happy New Years to all of you.

Pablo, Laura, Daisy and Emily

Family Sanchez-Bass


